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Making it difficult to obtain a firearm in Oregon because of new permitting rules and 

regulations infringes upon the second amendment rights of U.S. citizens. Under HB 

3075 most law-abiding citizens would practically be unable to carry a firearm in public 

even with a concealed handgun permit because most of the handguns they own have 

magazines that hold more than 10 rounds. Many handguns do not have the option of 

10 round magazines which would make their current handguns useless under HB 

3075. If there is not a practical way to purchase handguns with 10 round magazines 

in Oregon because of difficult and perhaps impossible permitting laws under HB 3075 

or even obtain 10 round magazines for the handguns one already owns, then I 

cannot see how this does not infringe upon the second amendment rights of U.S. 

citizens. HB 3075 will disarm many, if not all Oregon residents making them unsafe 

against bodily threats from criminals or other dangers. This bill will not hinder or stop 

criminals from obtaining firearms because they obtain them under the table or 

unlawfully regardless. I urge you to oppose this bill HB 3075 to ensure that law-

abiding residents of Oregon can continue to live peaceably and feel safe with their 

second amendment rights.  


